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from the e d t o r 

"Let All Mortal 
Flesh Keep Silent" 

"My dear brothers, take note of this: Everyone should 

be quick to listen, slow to speak ... " James l : 19a 

Quite some time ago I learned an adage that has stood me in good 
stead many times and in many situations during my life: "Better 

to be silent and be thought a fool th:m to speak out :md remove 

all doubt." The origin of the saying is unknown but has been attributed 
variously to Abraham Lincoln, Mark Twain and Samuel Johnson. I 

wish I knew who to thank for so succinctly stating a principle that has 
saved me from embarrassment so many times over the years. 

Long before Twain or Johnson or Lincoln, however, Solomon gave 

similar words of wisdom when ht: said there was a time for everything 
including "a time to be silent and a time to speak" (Eccles. 3:76). What 

a different world th is would be if everyone came to a realization of 

this truth! I bet that even at this moment, reading my words, you are 
thinking of someone who you know who speaks too much, or too often, 
or often talks about things they just don't know. They are everywhere, 
those who speak because they like to hear themselves. We find a way 
to deal with them, but it 's even more important that we arc not 'them' 

ourselves. 
Today's media, because they are accessible from the devices we hold 

in our hands and because they deliver our words instantly to anyone in 
the world who cares to tune them in, have fostered a frenetic pace of 

communication. Far from being "slow to speak" as James counsels, we 
hop on Face book or Twitter and rant about the person who cut us off 

in traffic or muse about the cheese sandwich we are about to have for 

lunch. Any topic, any time seems to be the guiding principle behind 
the way some use words. 

It seems to me that, even with digital media like Facebook and 
email, there is a way of speaking that does not show us to be foolish, 

that shows that we are listening and that reverses the hectic pace of 

communication these days. A focus on others and meeting their needs 

will go far in showing we are God's people. Pausing to let them speak 
to us without us rushing to respond speaks far more than a hundred 

of the most creative words anyone has yet strung together. ■ 

G,~~ 
Crystal D. Steeves, editor 

steeves.crystal@adventist.ca 
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The crisis unfolding in the horn of Africa, affecting more than 10 million individuals, is heart-wrenching and calls for 

immediate and long-term action. Mark Bowden, the UN's chief of humanitarian aid to Somalia, stated in a Globe and 

Mail article: "Somalia is facing its worst food-security crisis in the last 20 years." The "desperate situation requires 

urgent action to save lives," he said, warning that "it's likely that conditions will deteriorate further in six months."1 

ADRA Canada, in coordination with the 
ADRA network, is responding. The initial 
ADRA response is multi-faceted and 
complex. Ethiopia, Kenya, Somalia and 
Uganda will benefit, with an estimated 
85,000 individuals receiving assistance in 
the first phase. We are ensuring chat chose 
most at risk-women, children, the disabled 
and elderly-are receiving emergency 
assistance. As more funds become available, 
ADRA will reassess our response and 
provide additional support. 

ADRA Canada executive director, 
Ronald Kuhn, and staff have answered 
some common questions: 

Q: Why should we respond? 

A: "The Seventh-day Adventist Church 
in Canada established ADRA Canada 
to be their humanitarian arm, working 
transparently and partnering with local 
and foreign agencies and governments 
on behalf of the church. As a specialized 
organization focused specifically on 
development and emergency response, 
AD RA Canada has the unique opportunity 
to effectively respond to the needs of our 
brothers and sisters regardless of religion, 
colour, ethnic or cultural belief and in 
many cases with the support and/ or 
cooperation of the Canadian and foreign 
governments. AD RA is the public face 
of the Seventh-day Adventist Church 
in disaster and development situations, 
showing the compassion of Christ 
through action and intervention." 

Q: How can we help? 

A: "There are many dying, and the 
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human toll will continue to climb as this 
situation worsens. Immediate action is 
required, and ADRA Canada has already 
committed funds to the network response, 
knowing that Canadians will want to 
exercise their compassion and values. 

You can help by dedicating your 
prayers to the situation, to the agency, to 
the respondents and, most importantly, 
to the individuals directly affected who 
have lost their homes, livelihoods and 
humanity. 

Become an advocate of ADRA. Be 
knowledgeable about the work chat AD RA 
is doing .... For instance, did you know 
that AD RA was in Ethiopia in 1984 
when famine struck, and we have been 
there ever since working on numerous 
development projects? 

Understand and appreciate that cash 
donations allow ADRA to respond 
quickly and appropriately. We are able 
to provide your donations to the local 
offices in a disaster to purchase and supply 
appropriate goods and services chat are 
familiar and comforting to people in 
distress. We hope also to work with the 
Canadian government and the Canadian 
Foodgrains Bank and will use your dona­
tions to maximize these opportunities." 

Q: Why doesn't ADRA Canada accept 
donations of goods? 

A: "There are several reasons. First, 
ADRA is able to make cash donations 
work immediately in a crisis, where time 
is of the utmost importance. Also, locally 
purchased goods help to re-establish the 
local economy and are generally cheaper 

than the cost of shipping donated goods! 
Lastly, introducing new or foreign foods 
or goods could be unsettling to displaced 
persons whose bodies are already dealing 
with a lot of trauma. Introducing a new 
food could actually cause the body to 
deteriorate further and possibly be more 
detrimental to the individuals it was meant 
to help. If ever donated goods would be 
appropriate and needed, ADRA Canada 
would make an appropriate appeal." 

Q: How do we get the latest news 
about what ADRA Canada is doing? 

A: ''ADRA Canada is working hard to 
share information in as timely a manner 
as possible. We have dedicated staff gath­
ering and sorting information, composing 
stories, tweets and postings to help our 
constituency understand and stay informed 
on this situation. Check out our website, 
www.adra.ca/ hornofafricaresponse, 
subscribe to our eNews, follow us on 
Twitter@adracanada, or join our Facebook 
page, www.facebook.com/ adra canada. 
These resources are being utilized to keep 
you informed and show our accountability 
to our supporters. Seek us out if you are 
unsure of a situation, have concerns or 
questions. If you are uncomfortable 
online, reach for the phone or come into 
the office (if you are in the area) and 
speak to one of our staff who will gladly 
cry to address inquiries." ■ 

Alicia Sawyer works with the Donor 
Relations department of ADRA Canada. 

1 quoted in Paul Koring, "Failed State Gives Rise to Famine;' Globe and Mail, Thursday, July 21 , 2011. 



pres dent's perspect ve 

Same 01' Routine 
It is time we include in our prayers, "Thank you, God, for our routines." 

Routines usually get a bad rap. They 
are often seen as boring, common, 

unexciting and, as such, are taken 

for granted when, in reality, they have a 
dynamic potential of excitement. At the 

end of the day, many of us often catch up 
on the news of families driven from their 

homes by floods, fires, wars, tornados, 

earthquakes and tsunamis, and with a 

common breath we say to our spouse, 
"Well it's 10:30 p.m., time to go to bed." 

We are so fortunate; while we go to bed, 

literally thousands of families are sleeping 
in makeshift shelters or are anxious about 

missing loved ones. It is time we include 
in our prayers, "Thank you, God, for our 
routines." 

My mom used to have a saying by the 
kitchen sink in our home : "Thank God 

for dirty dishes; they have a story to tell. 

While others are going hungry, we are 

eating very well:' It is true that the routine 
of doing dishes takes on a whole new 

meaning when you think of the millions 

who did not have a quality meal today. 

There are some downsides to routines, 
however. The most common is that we 

take one another for granted. Have you 

ever taken a moment to look at your 

spouse and said to yourself, ''A time may 
come when death will separate us"? Or, 
to look at your children and think, "In a 

couple of years, they will be leaving for 
college or the workplace and all our home 

routines will be gone"? The impact of 

this thought thrills my heart to express 

more love and appreciation to my spouse 
and children today. 

The call came from the hospital for 
mom and I to come quickly, as dad was 
dying. He held on to life until we arrived. 
It was a moment never to be forgotten as 

he reached out to Mom, gave her a hug 

and died. More than 60 years of marriage, 
with year after year of routines-including 

work, eating, loving, driving down to 

view the beauty of the ocean, raising their 

children, welcoming grandkids home, 

and celebrating birthdays-now gone. 
Mom's reflection was, "I could have 

done more." Most of us can identify with 

that thought. Because we can, is it not 

an invitation to take advantage of the 

moment while our spouse and children 
are with us? 

The second downside of routines is 

that we often forget that they will all 

eventually come to an end Many of us 
enjoy our jobs, and although some 
cannot wait to hit retirement, some of 

us find great fulfillment in what we do 

and want to continue. Can you identify 

with me when, after giving most of my 
years to ministry in the Maritimes and 

most recently 12 years as president, I 

handed over the keys to the office and 

walked away? There was much joy in my 
heart to turn the leadership over to a 

capable leadership team, but nonetheless, 

I had to walk away. In my case, I was 
letting go in order to embrace my new 

opportunity to minister to the peoples 

of Newfoundland and Labrador. But 

unless you have trusted God with your 
life, you will find it difficult to walk away. 

However easy or difficult it will be for 

you to walk away, your worldview and 
mindset will impact how you come out 

on the other side. 
The third and final downside I will 

mention is the belief that selfish or 

unhealthful routines cannot change. 

Changing habits is not easy, but most 

advances in life require intentional 
choices and a willingness to include or 

exclude things in life. Just because we 
have done it doesn't make it right or 

good for us. The Holy Spirit is very 
patient with our routines. He gently 

urges us to put more of God first in our 
lives and to include personal and family 

devotions. He addresses our lifestyles, 

nudging us toward better eating habits, 

more exercise and weight control for 

better health. That's a tough mouthful, 
and because certain habits feel so good, 

taste so good, they are hard to give up 

and so we keep on doing the same thing. 
But wait! Because I love God, I will allow 

His principles to become mine. A new, 

positive life routine may actually give me 

a better quality and quantity oflife. 

Whatever your age, from youth to 
senior, you can find excitement in trying 

something new. One has said, "Once you 

are unwilling to try something new, you 
have become old." There must be a balance 

between the predictability of routine and 
the adventure and excitement of trying 

something new. New does not always 
equal better, but neither does it have to 

equal something inferior. Appreciate your 

routines in your job, marriage partner, a 
moment with your child-each has the 

potential of adding a spark 
to your life. So, there is this 

tension: thanking God for 
our routines and not 

allowing our minds 

to let these slip 

away as common 

or boring, but at 
the same time, 

with the magni­

tude oflife in 

perspective, 
being grateful 
for each 
moment and 

embracing the 

opportunity to 
enrich routines 

with surprise and 

anticipation. ■ 

Ken Corkum is 
the president 

oftheSDA 
Church in 

Newfoundland 
&Labrador 
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not an event, a ·ourne 

When did God first become real for you and what was it like? 

It was a cold, wintry Sabbath morning. My dad 
tried to start the car a few times, but the battery 
died. He announced we wouldn't be able to go to 
church, but in my little, five-year-old mind, it was 
simple: God wanted us to go to church and God 
can do anything. I urged my dad to try one more 
time. He started to protest but did it anyway, and 
the engine came to life. I'll never forget that, and 
my dad, who has spent his life working on cars, 
has never forgotten that miracle boost either. 

When I was 15, my good friend Remy, 
who loved God and lived his faith, was 
clipped by a van mirror while riding 
his bike; he was thrown into a ditch, 
hit his head on a culvert and died 
instantly. My idealistic picture of God 
was severely shaken. I became angry 
at my God who could do anything but 
who didn't show up. 

About a year later, I was riding the bus 
home from band practice. Remy used 
to be in the band and now his younger 
sister, who looked much like him, sat 
beside me in the band and played the 
same instrument he once did. Being 
around her made me think of him. I 
still could not understand why God 
would have allowed Remy to die so 

needlessly. I wasn't even sure anymore that 
there was a God. 

drove by and splashed water all over me. I was 
pretty much screaming at God in my mind about 
everything. Finally, I saw headlights cutting 
through the mist, and I cried out, "God, if you 
@#A$&%* exist, that better be my mother, and 
if it isn't I'm done with You!" Of course, it was 
her, and I'd love to be able to tell you that His 
proving Himself to me all over again was all it 
took to answer all my questions, but of course, it 
wasn't. It did, however, show me that despite all 
the things I couldn't understand, He was still 
undeniably there. 

When I was five, I knew He was real. When I was 16, I knew 
He was real. It has been many years since, and I have learned 
a lot about God: that knowing He is is much different from 
knowing Him; that Remy's death saved my life, not my physical 
life, but my walk with God; that life is unfair but that Remy 
will live again; that because of the tragedy of sin, God has to 
make some tough decisions in order to save us, many of 
which we'll never understand until the war of this world is 
over; that I initially want to resist most of the things God 
wants me to do, but afterwards I find that following Him not 
only is right but also brings even more joy and meaning to 
my life; and that finding God is not an event but a journey. ■ 

The bus dropped me off in my hometown, and I 
called my mother from the pay phone to pick 
me up. My sister answered and said Mom was 
already on her way. I waited the five minutes it 
should have taken, and no one came. Twenty 
minutes later, she was still nowhere to be seen, 
so I started walking. Soon, the dark clouds 
opened and rain started. Thinking about Remy 
and how unfair it was, I was getting more and 
more angry. To add insult to my plight, a car 
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The budgerigar, also called a parakeet or budgie, 
is actually a small Australian parrot. In their natural 
habitat, these seed-eating birds sometimes gather in 
large flocks where there is enough food and water 
available. They are favoured as pets for their social 
behaviour, bright colours, cheerful chatter and 
affordability. 

Budgerigars like to talk and, like other parrots, 
especially males, they are good at copying the 
sounds they hear. In fact, the world record for the 
largest vocabulary of any bird is held by a budgerigar. 
Puck could say 1,728 words! 

l)oif/ 
If you forget to include others in your conversation, practice 
talking less and asking questions more. What do these verses 
say about listening? Proverbs 8: 33 , 18: 13, 19: 20; Mark 4: 
23, 24. Ask God, who listens better than anyone, to help 
you to be a better listener. 

Think about if. 
If you listen to a parrot, it won't take you long to 
realize that he's really just making noise for his 
own enjoyment. Sometimes it's that way with 
people, too. People who talk a lot don't usually 
have many friends, because they talk mostly 
about themselves or what interests them. That 
kind of talking can be rather selfish. 

he~ at tammie.burak@gmail.com. 



can ad an u n vers ty college 

CUC Graduates, Our Next • • • 

Earlier this year, a new group of 
graduating students joined the 
Canadian University College 

alumni family. Years of hard work, 
sacrifice and prayer led them to one of 
the great accomplishments of a lifetime: 
university graduation! As the graduates 
posed for pictures with family, friends 
and professors, it was inspiring to imagine 
the potential of each individual CUC 
graduate. Posing on the hill beside the 
administration building are a group of 
students from the Biology department­
our next great doctors. Just in front of 
the sundial are the graduates from the 
school of Education-our next inspiring 
teachers. A group of students pose with 
the administration building in the back­
ground-our next set of businessmen and 
businesswomen, counselors, musicians 
and pastors. 

For most, their answer to a single 
question led them on the path to today's 
event: why Canadian University College? 
Cassandra Belonio, a BEd in Elementary 
Education graduate, was already planning 
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on going to another university a little 
closer to home until she felt CUC 
pulling her. "I wasn't even planning on 
going to CUC. I was supposed to go to 
another University, but felt CUC kind 
of chose me. They offered a very good 
education program so I decided to go to 
CUC. I felt God wanted me to go there;' 
says Cassandra. 

Some have the added incentive of 
scholarships and familiarity with the 
campus and professors to base their 
decision on. For Colton Greenlaw, a 
BEd in Secondary Education graduate, 
his decision was influenced by the 
scholarships he was offered and the 
understanding he gained about the CUC 
experience from his time at Parkview 
Adventist Academy. " .. .I had made my 
decision to be a Christian at PAA and 
felt like CUC would be a great place 
where I could continue to grow in my 
relationship with Him (Which I did);' 
states Colton. 

As you listen to stories of how students 
come to be at CUC, the theme of God 

leading is evident. For Sherri Mitchell, a 
BA in English graduate, a very personal 
loss led her to examine her journey, 
eventually leading her to CUC. "My 
father died after my first year (at another 
university) and I was not sure what I 
should be doing. I was seriously considering 
going as a Student Missionary but only 
wanted to go if that was what God wanted 
for me. A former CUC student encouraged 
me to consider CUC. After much prayer, 
I decided to ask God for a sign so I did 
my own version of Gideon's fleece. To 
make a long story short, God answered 
my fleece, clearly showing me that CUC 
was the place for me. He has always been 
with me in my journey at this school and 
I have never once questioned my (and 
God's) decision;' say Sherri. 

Cassandra, Colton and Sherri are just 
a small sample of the stories of the CUC 
graduates of 2011. Different paths have 
brought these students to the campus but 
it is clear that it is God who has led them 
to CUC, Canada's Seventh-day Adventist 
university. ■ 



BIG CHANGES in the lives of students at 
Canada's Seventh-day Adventist University 
"When the International Studies major was approved last summer, I knew it was right for me:' 

When Alison Bottomley, the 
daughter of CUC faculty 
members, decided to attend 

CUC, the International Studies major 
did not exist. Alison, however, knew two 
things: 1) She wanted an education that 
would travel well, and 2) CUC professors 
deliver that kind of education. 

"Because I grew up here, I knew what 
amazing people CUC's professors are, 
and I wanted the opportunity to learn 
from them:' says Alison. "I thought about 
what I wanted to be doing when I was 40. 
I wanted to help people, travel, make the 
world a better place." Like many young 
people, Alison thought medicine was the 
way to do that, but she couldn't see herself 
in that field, and decided to focus on her 
strength in the humanities. 

"I really loved my English major:' says 
Alison. "It was so empowering to learn 
how to think critically, so switching 

-A limn R0tt0mley, class of 2012. International Studies major, English minor 

majors wasn't an easy decision." But 
when the International Studies major 
was approved, Alison reviewed her long­
range goals. The new interdisciplinary 
curriculum proposed and coordinated by 
Marc Froese (professor of History and 
Political Science) includes 15 professors 
representing seven of CUC 's majors. 
Though the World Cultures and Societies 
track looked fascinating, the Global · 
Health Studies track flt her interests to a T. 

A year later, Alison's sure she made the 
right decision. "I love Adventist families, 
how supportive they are, and how they 
care about what goes on around the world:' 
says Alison. With that model in mind, 
Alison quietly co-ordinated CU C's 
Volunteer Service Day 2010, and organized 
placement of donation containers at local 
businesses to help Japan's disaster victims. 
As part of her program, this summer 
Alison went to Peru and Mexico on a 

CUC study tour. 
Upon graduating, Alison looks for­

ward to graduate school and writing the 
Canadian civil service exam. ''I'd love to 
work anywhere in Africa, but especially 
Rwanda. I'd like to help repair the damage 
of genocide:' says Alison, whose career 
options include working as a diplomat, 
as well as working in non-governmental 
organizations like ADRA a;1d A Better 
World-two Adventist organizations 
she admires. 

"I like the idea of helping to prevent 
wars and make the world better:' says 
Alison, noting how the locally-based 
A Better World, which involves CUC 
students, illustrates the practicality of 
what she's learning in the classroom. 
"Empowering communities:' reflects 
Alison, "that's truly inspirational." ■ 

by Lynn McDowell 
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by hermione wilson 

From left to right: Sylvan Duval, Bible worker; Remy Ballais, pastor; Jose Elysee, host; Carmin Bellerose, distribution; and Lydia Matveev, secretary, pose for a picture 
at the II Est Ecrit studio. Not pictured: Gwen Desjardins, assistant secretary, and Daniel Vuillaume, studio manager. 
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II Est Ecrit is more than just a television program . 

Il Est Eerie is more than just a television 
program for Carmin Bellerose; it may 
very well have saved his life. In 1999, he 
was sitting in his apartment, beer bottle 
in hand, when the French language 
Seventh-day Adventist program came on 
TV. Bellerose was battling addictions, 
AIDS wracked his body, and doctors had 
given him four or five years to live. After 
years ofliving what he calls a very worldly 
life, Bellerose was at the end of the line. 

As he listened to Pastor Josee Elysee, 
speaker and director ofll Est Eerie, 
Bellerose thought to himsel£ here is a 
man who can really explain the Bible. 
He was impressed by Elysee's deep 
knowledge of the Scriptures and the 
gentle way in which he presented the 
truths of God's word. He was not aware 
at the time that Elysee was a pastor. At 
the end of the program, viewers were 
invited to call the Il Est Eerie hotline, 
where volunteers were ready to take their 
orders for any literature that had been 
offered on the program or to answer any 
questions they might have. 

Bellerose picked up the phone and 
made the call. The person on the other end 
told him that the Il Est Eerie evangelistic 
centre was not open yet, but that they 
were planning a seminar and would he 
like to attend. Bellerose said yes, and he 
hasn't looked back since. 

That was twelve years ago. A year 
before, the Quebec Conference of 
Seventh-day Adventists decided it was 
time to establish an It Is Written program 
in Quebec that could reach out to the 
Francophone population, particularly 
the Quebecois of French origin, the so­
called "pure-wool;' living outside of 
Montreal. The Quebec conference faces 
many problems in their efforts to reach 
out to chis group. They tend to be very 
suspicious of Christianity, due in part to 
the province's turbulent history with the 
Catholic Church, and want nothing to 
do with organized religion. They also 
tend to live in remote communities far 

from the main city centres of Montreal 
and Quebec City. 

The Adventist churches in Quebec 
are very spread out. Given the shortage 
of pastors, most of whom are already 
covering three or four churches of their 
own, there is no one the conference can 
spare to send to remote communities. 
Pastor Elysee tells of a town called Sept­
Iles, which is eight hours from the closest 
Adventist church. "If they want to come 
to the church, they need to leave on Friday 
morning, come to church on Sabbath, 
and then go back on Sunday;' says Elysee, 
and that's just in the summer when the 
roads are good; in winter, it's worse. 

When Nilton Amorim, then president 
of the Quebec conference, asked Josee 
Elysee to start Il Est Eerie in 1998, he 
told Elysee that they only had the funds 
for one year of programming. Elysee, who 
had been pastoring in France for many 
years, accepted the challenge, and the 
fledgling program began in the basement 
of the Quebec conference office in 
Montreal. Without a television studio 
of their own, Il Est Eerie was forced to 
make a long trip to Burlington, Ontario, 
to film their programs, a trip they made 
about once a year. Recording the show so 
far from their home city meant that they 
had to bring with them all their musical 
guests and the people giving testimonies 
and to pay for their transportation and 
hotel expenses as well. Filming the show 
only once a year meant that ifElysee 
wanted to comment on any current events, 
by the time the program aired, the news 
was months out of date. 

A year later, Il Est Ecrit was able to move 
into its own building with a generous gift 
from Adventist-laymen's Services and 
Industries (ASI). "We received $15,000 
from ASI and they wanted that money 
to be used to have [an] evangelistic 
campaign for the Quebecois on the 
island of Montreal;' says Elysee. lnstead 
of using the money they had received 
from ASI to rent a big hall in which to 

host evangelistic meetings, they rented a 
small space where they could seat about 
80 people, and they began having meetings 
three times a week, on Saturday and 
Sunday mornings and Wednesday evenings. 
Thus the Il Est Ecrit evangelistic centre 
was born. 

The evangelistic centre works hand 
in hand with the Il Est Ecrit program. 
When viewers call in asking for Bible 
studies or just seeking answers, Bible 
worker Sylvan Duval and Remy Ballais, 
who pastors the church adjacent to the Il 
Est Eerie office, make contact with them 
and conduct follow-up visits. They also 
work with groups they call Carrefour Il 
Est Eerie. "Carrefour means a place-a 
crossroad-where you can meet people;' 
says Elysee, "A Carrefour Il Est Ecrit is 
something that is less threatening than a 
church." These groups are usually made 
up of a few Adventist church members 
who commit to a weekly meeting where 
they play a DVD of the Il Est Ecrit program 
for a gathering of neighbours and friends. 
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After they watch the program, they discuss 
the subject that has been explored, have 
a Bible study and socialize. "It's called 

friendship evangelism;' says Duval with a 

grin. He hopes that some day these groups 
will grow into established churches, but 

for now they are distant evangelistic 

outposts of the Adventist Church. 

Thirteen years later, Il Est Ecrit has 
moved to a new location, about two 

miles from the place where they initially 

rented. New equipment and a studio has 

been constructed so that they can begin 
filming on location rather than making 

the long trip out to Burlington. The 
evangelistic centre is busy and expanding, 

sending our hundreds of books, Bible 
smcli,.s ~ncl DVDs rn rh,.ir vil'Wl'ts for 

and wide. Pastor Elysee is ever looking 

to the future, devising better strategies 
to reach more viewers, to connect with 

more Francophones, not just in within 
Quebec but in Northern Ontario, 

Manitoba, Alberta and the Maritimes 

where scattered French-speaking com­
munities exist. The Hope Channel has 

offered to launch a twenty-four-hour 
all French channel with Il Est Ecr!t if they 

c:.n produce six hours of progr:.mming a 
day. Elysee hopes chat one day, they will 
Le aLle Lu imtall 1,000 ,atdlite, i11 die 

province of Quebec to allow their viewers 

to receive the channel no matter how far 
from the city they are. Already there are 

groups of Adventists sc:.ttered :.round the 

province who gee together every week 
to watch Il Est Eerie to socialize with 
and evangelize their neighbors. Slowly 

but surely, 11.Esc fcrit is sowing seeds of 

cruch anJ luuking furwarJ LU a Luuntiful 
harvest. "We are a small conference, but 
we dream more than we should;' Elysee 

says with a laugh. 
Carmin Bellerose, too, is busy. Twelve 

years after he first saw the Il Est Eerie 

program on his television, he has defied 
his doctors' predictions, and he credits 

his renewed health to his newfound 

lifestyle. He began volunteering at the 

evangelistic centre soon after his baptism 

in July 1999, and now he works there 
part-time, handling, shipping and burning 

DVDs and CDs ofll Est Eerie and ocher 
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Carmin Bellerose records II est ecrit programs to discs 
that will be sent to viewers all across Quebec and beyond. 

programs and seminars. He's living proof 

chat II Est Eerie is having a tangible effect 

on the province of Quebec. In many 
ways, the province is like a brand-new 

mission field, and the television program 
is serving as a virtual missionary, reaching 

out to chose who are searching for a 
Saviour. There is still so much to do, so 

much ground to cover, bur pioneers of 

chis unique television ministry are always 

dreaming big. ■ 

Hermione Wilson is the secretary in the 
Messenger office, handling advertising, 

circulation and so much more. 

Photos: Hermione Wilson 





S Sig _.__._.__ ......... ._._ t? To attend a Seventh-day Adventist 

church service and write a r t from an outsider's point of view. I, the 

unlikeliest of spies! Clumsy, bo sterous and voted most likely to fall down 

a flight of stairs, I prayed fo/ two things: a large venue so I could stay 

inconspicuously at the bac I, and no stairs. Who knew that the things I 

w1s ed for would become the two catalysts for change in my life? 

I guess you could describe me as a lapsed church go-er. 
Weddings and funerals are pretty much the extent of 

my "relationship wi th God" these days, and so long as 
it's not my own funeral I'm showing up for, I still think 

I'm getting the better end of the deal. I used to go to 
church sometimes, and my memories of it involve being 

wedged between my grandparents in a small country 

congregation when I spent my summers there. I didn't 
understand most of what was being said and didn't 

know ifl agreed with what I did understand. Voluntarily 
attending a service for this assignment made me more 

than a little nervous. In my mind, church meant getting 

dressed up, staying quiet and not making God- o r my 
grandmother-angry in any way. Failure on any of these 

points surely meant that hell was imminent. Many 
friends joked that I should carry along a fire extinguisher 

in case I spontaneously burst into flames upon entering 
the building. 

Oddly enough, I knew where the church was. I 
had recently moved to a new city with my fiance, and 

one evening, after getting ourselves a bit lost, we ended 
up in the church parking lot to turn atound. Mindful 

of my looming mission, I made note of the service 

dates and times. However, when it comes to doing 
something chat makes me uncomfortable, I have a way 

of procrastinating. I avoided returning to the church 

for quite a while ... even though it was literally around 
the corner from my new home. 

Eventually, I gathered my courage. It's never been 

said of me that I am not up for a new experience. 

And besides, your editor is my very good friend and 
I promised her I'd go. So one very cold morning in 

January, I awoke early with the Mission: Impossible 

theme song playing in my head, donned my "Sunday 
best" and headed out to church. 

Since I knew virtually no one in this new city, I 
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knew that my chance of being recognized was slim .. . 
Perfect for an undercover assignment. Crystal had 

offered to call the church ahead of time to lee chem 
know I was coming, but I worried that I wouldn't get 

a true feel for things if they knew I was researching for 

an article. 
I knew, too, chat the prayer groups customarily 

meet prior to the service. I was sure that would entail 

a smaller, more intimate gathering which I wanted to 

avoid at all costs, knowing very little of religion. So, I 
showed up just a few minutes before the actual service 

was about to begin. 
When I entered the building, I was glad to see that 

it was large and mostly contained on one main floor. 
There were a few people gathered in the foyer also 

waiting for the service, so I smiled politely and listened 
to the friendly chit-chat while I perused some literature 

that had been left on a table in the entryway and checked 
out the bulletin board hung overhead. 

As I tried my best to look inconspicuous, I spotted 
a notice taped to the door to the chapel: "Services are 

being held in the basement during the winter months." 

My stomach flip-flopped. I knew church basements. 
I knew that most of the rooms are small and that an 

unfamiliar face was bound to draw attention. Wish 
number one, inconspicuousness, wasn't going to 

come true. 
After several minutes, as more people arrived, a 

second thought hie me: "services are being held in the 

basement ... " Basement! I was going to have to navigate 

at lease one flight of stairs. There went wish number 
two. I held my breath and, with trepidation, made it 

down all 12 or 15 steps in one piece. No broken bones, 
no curse words, and no skirt over my head; maybe 

things would be okay. 
I followed the others, who were clearly more familiar 



with the building than I, to an area where chairs had 
been set up in a semi-circular fashion around a podium 
with a microphone. The room was almost full of people 
who, I imagined, had stayed from the prayer group. 
I sneaked in (unnoticed, I hoped), took a seat in the 
furthest back corner and settled in for an hour or so 
oflearning and observing. But then I felt everyone 
noticing my presence, and a couple of people approached 
me before the service began. They simply introduced 
themselves and welcomed me, but that was enough to 
dash my hopes of being unnoticed. 

In this tiny venue, way out of my comfort zone, I 
began to wish that I'd responded differently when the 
"if you choose to accept it" part of the mission briefing 
had taken place. I frantically searched for something to 
say to these people that wouldn't reveal my mission but 
also wouldn't be a lie. I settled on, 'Tm new to the area 
and a friend suggested I check out the service." I didn't 
want anyone to feel that I was there to judge them, but, 
in truth, that is exactly what I was there to do-to 
judge, as an outsider, if this was the kind of place I'd go 
frequently ifl was looking to get involved in the whole 
church thing. I wished I could call it off and escape, but 
things were starting. 

The first thing that struck me was the informality. 
Children were sitting on the floor, colouring; one 
toddler milled about the rows of seats, clutching her 
dolly; and some people were even in jeans. The gentle­
man who began the service came up to the microphone 
and began to talk and strum on a guitar. If I understood 
things correctly, this congregation was without a pastor 
and everyone was doing their fair share to fill in. As I 
watched, an overwhelming sense of community and 
inclusion dawned on me. This was just one big extended 
family that I had dropped in on. The readings and 
hymns seemed typical church fare; I learned more from 
watching the interaction of the people. I learned about 
commitment . .. to religion, to friends, to ideals. 

Looking back 
now, the 
things that 
stick out 
inmy 
mind 

the most are not the Scripture verses nor my imagined 
threat of hell but the safety and unconditional acceptance 
I felt . . . Me, an outsider who might as well have just 
wandered in off of the street. I listened to their plans 
for a bake and yard sale and the work that was being 
put into that, the prayers for others who were ill or 
enduring difficulties, and each person who got up and 
spoke addressed people in the room by name. 

As I watched, an overwhelming 

sense of community and inclusion 

dawned on me. 

When the service was over, numerous people 
approached me and welcomed me, introducing 
themselves and asking polite questions. I felt awkward, 
knowing that I probably would not be returning and 
that the invitations to future meetings would probably 
go unanswered. And yet, as I left, I felt reluctant to do 
so, not wanting to lose that warm feeling of easiness 
and community that seem to be so lacking in my 
everyday life. 

We push through our harried and hectic lives with 
our heads down, not knowing our neighbour or the 
person in the cubicle next to us. We don't want to 
move outside our comfort zones and close ourselves 
off from real relationships because we are too busy or 
have been conditioned to mind our own business. In 
this place, basement or not, a real sense of community 
and involvement prevailed and helped me understand 
the desire to find reasons to be with like-minded indi­
viduals who understand and actually care about your 
life. They are actively living and have been provided 
with the means to do so through the church and their 
religion. What an amazing world it would be if we all 
lived that way, even just once a week. 

The experience stayed with me for a long time 
afterwards, forcing me to look at areas of my own life 
that could use improvement and to make a few changes, 
albeit small ones, to begin. I try to live outside my 
comfort zone whenever I possibly can, and whether 
ir'.s staiu, ur ~mall crowded rooms, I cry to be involved 
in my own life and my community without fear, 
welcome new experiences and be present for each 
and every moment. ■ 

Serenity Ewart is a long-time friend of the Messenger editor 
and a long-time observer of human nature. She writes 

from an undisclosed location in the Maritime provinces. 
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Leading 
the Way 

in Wichita 

II 

God has used 

technology 

in the past; 

I've seen it. 

And He will 

continue to use 

it in the future." 
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ne Seventh-day Adventist Church has always been on the cutting edge of 
echnology. When radio began in the early 1900s, the Adventist church was 

there producing religious programing with H.M.S. Richards on the Voice of 
Prophecy. When TV began in the 1940s, the Adventist church was there producing 
the first religious programming in colour with William Fagal on Faith for Today. Back 
during the Millerite movement,Joshua Himes used technology in the form of charts 
and print media so effectively that people began calling him "the Napoleon of the press." 

While attending campmeeting this July in the B.C. conference, I had the privilege of 
talking with a pastor who, just like Joshua V. Himes, is on the cutting edge of technology. 
Michael Campbell, senior pastor of the Wichita South Seventh-day Adventist Church, 
uses many forms of technology to communicate, share and interact with his congregation 
on a daily basis. He describes technology as a tool that multiplies his efforts to build 
community. 

"I made a commitment to the church on my first Sabbath to communicate;' says 
Campbell, and he is aggressively following through with that commitment. On that 
first Sabbath, he asked members for their name, phone number and email address. 
Within a month, he collected approximately 90 percent of the congregation's emails. 
With that newly created list of emails, Campbell started sending out a weekly email 
newsletter that he describes as "one of the easiest, simplest ways to communicate." 

Campbell says one of the challenges he faces is how to meet the needs of the younger 
generation. He found that one of the best ways to do that is to engage them through 
another technology: texting. He regularly sends out text messages to individuals he 
did not see in church telling them that he missed them and hopes everything is going 
well. "It makes people feel more connected;' says Campbell. 

During a sermon about Zacchaeus, he asked the congregation, "What would you 
do ifJesus came to your house today?" He put his cell phone number up on the screen 
and asked people to respond by texting their answer. He received about 30 responses 
including one from a 13-year-old who said he would clean up his room and then bring 
Jesus in, make a root beer float and sit down to talk with Jesus about his spiritual life. 
On the way out of church, he gave Campbell a high five. 

"It was amazing to see people sitting forward, engaged and listening intently because 
they had contributed something to the sermon;' says Campbell. 

Another cutting-edge technology that Campbell has used during his sermon is a 
live poll. He displayed a question with multiple answers on the screen and had people 
text in their votes. "Texting provides a dynamic environment to engage the congregation 
with the church service;' he says. 

The Wichita South church actively uses social media. In fact, they have a church 
position called Facebook Coordinator. Campbell says Facebook is a communication 
tool that his church regularly uses to send out notices of events and invites. He says it 
serves as a gentle reminder of what is going on and gives people an opportunity to 
respond to the invitation. Also, it gives you an idea of how many people are planning 
to attend the event. "We also use Facebook to post sermon topics, ask a question or 
get feedback from people;' he says. 

The Wichita South church also uses the social medium called Foursquare for 
members to check in at church. It acts as an online attendance tracker. People can 
check at the kiosk in the lobby or on a mobile phone. The names of those who took 
the time to check in go into a draw for a prize at the end of the service. 

Campbell tells me they are currently working on a new design for the church 
website as well as an iPhone app in the near future. "God has used technology in the 
past; I've seen it. And He will continue to use it in the future;' says Campbell. 

For more information about the Wichita South Seventh-day Adventist Church or 
to contact Pastor Campbell, visit their website at www.WichitaAdventist.org. ■ 

Troy McQueen is the communication specialist for the British Columbia conference 
and the pastor of the Kelowna church. 
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Quebec 

Nine Injured at Quebec Campmeeting 

On the eveningofSunday,July 17, 
a storm rocked the Quebec camp­

meeting in Lachuce and injuced nine people 
just as the main meeting was coming to 
a close. SDACC Vice President Dragan 
Stojanovic was conducting the meeting 
and reports his experience for the 
Messenger: 

Around 8:30, it started raining 

with strong winds near the end of my 
presentation. It was very difficult for 

the participants to hear my voice with 
the noise of the rain falling on the tent. 

just a fiw minutes after the meeting was 

over, when the majority of our members 

had already left the big tent, a great wind 

came and shook the tent violendy. Everything 

started to move. I saw several pastors trying 

to hold down the metal beams of the tent, 

so I did the same, but a sudden gust of 

wind raised the tent along with the metal 

beams well above our heads. At that 

moment, the wind pushed the tent down 

and in the direction of the east. I am sure 

you can imagine that people were yelling, 

and they were trying to avoid getting hit 

by flying objects, especially the beams. 

Quebec conference leadership reports 
chat nine members were injured as a result 
of the storm. Six people were created on-site 
while the ocher three were taken to the 
hospital. All have since been released. 

Campmeeting in Quebec continued 
in spice of the disruption. Meetings were 
moved to a smaller tent during the week, 
and a new large tent was erected by the 
closing weekend, when many attended to 
hear featured speaker GC President Ted 
Wilson. ■ 

Newfoundland and Labrador 

The Future Is Now-Corner Brook Youth Rally 2011 
On March 18-21, the Corner Brook 
church hosted the "Future Is Now" youth 
rally. The sound of 48 youth, plus 20 
individuals who are still young at heart, 
blending their voices made beautiful 
music as Pastor John Burshett and a 
number of the youth shared their talents 
with guitars and piano. Hearing the Sandy 
Lake Academy choir, the Maryscown 
group and the quartet sing individually 
was a real treat as well. You could feel 
the pure joy and happiness chat radiated 
from chis group as they sang. The singing 
spilled over in the halls and remained in 
the sanctuary even after the meetings. 

Richard Williams preached the sermon 
on Sabbath. I thought he was talking 
about a hypothetical situation at first. 
What fundraising volunteer takes the 

time to go to a house where it is obvious 
chat no donation will be given? How could 
such a simple act do so much good? le 
turned out to be his own story of how 
God used someone to reach his mom, co 
reach him. 

God can use me like that. 
I thought the discussion panel on 

Sabbath was going to be boring, chat we 
would just be sitting around listening to a 
bunch of pastors give pat answers. Bue I 
couldn't believe they lee us text chem the 
questions! That really cook the pressure 
off. No one had co worry about looking 
foolish or asking a dumb question. We 
asked some pretty cough questions, coo! 
And the panellists didn't dodge chem! 
You could cell they cared about us and 
the choices chat we make. Pastor Bob just 

about cried when he talked about the 
importance of staying connected to God 
so chat we can maintain our ability to 
witness to chose we love. Even extending 
the session to two hours didn't seem long 
enough. 

A full day of skiing with new friends 
and old-what a way to end the weekend! 
Marble Mountain with its world-class ski 
runs and the sun shining. Who could ask 
for more? For chose who didn't wane to 
ski, there were even games in the chalet. 

Was it worth the long car ride and a 
ferry crossing for our Nova Scotia friends 
and up to seven or eight hours of driving 
for some of the ochers? Absolutely. I 
can't wait for the Youth Summit in 
Newfoundland in 2012! ■ 
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SDA Church • ,n Canada 

First Connections Trip 
Puts Travellers 

On Top of the World 

In early May, 16 Canadians travelled 
from various parts of chis country to 

Cuzco, Peru on the first ever ADRA 
Connections trip. True to the Connections 
objective of creating a closer relationship 
between participants, AD RA Canada, 
and chose whom ADRA serves, chis trip 
provided the group, whose members 
ranged in age from 16-70, the opportunity 
to travel with purpose. 

"le was an interesting trip;' said one 

participant. "[We] were given a taste of 
South America and the conditions the 
people endure on a daily basis. I feel chat 
NGOs (non-governmental organizations) 
have a real challenge serving the people, 
earning their crust, and yet not making 
chem feel like they are constantly receiving 
handouts." 

Connections trips allow interested 
volunteers to travel to active ADRA 
projects where they can personally observe, 

experience, and assist in humanitarian 
work and meet the people whose lives 
have been changed by Canadians who 
care .. In chis case, the trip focussed on 
the construction of a dormitory at 
ADRA Peru's Integral Training Center 
(ITC) .. The ITC provides training in 
agricultural techniques, nutrition, and 
sanitation to Peruvians who travel there 
and then return to their rural communities 
to teach ochers what they have learned. To 
assist in the construction, the Connections 
group performed manual labour chat 
included carrying and leveling dirt and 
rock in preparation for pouring the 
concrete floor, chiseling holes through 
concrete walls so plumbing pipes could be 
laid, pulling nails our of boards, cleaning 
up construction waste, and forming a 
human chain to transport buckets of 
cement. Members of the group also 
helped lay irrigation hose in the fields 
and did landscape maintenance. 

The group enjoyed visiting a local 
school where they distributed school 
supplies to the children. The two nurses 
in the group worked alongside local 
healthcare providers at a maternal and 
child health care clinic for several days. 

Tours of renowned Machu Picchu, 
Lake Titicaca, Cusco City, and various 
Incan ruins; hiking Montana Del Pulso, 
shopping at community markets, hearing 
local musicians perform, and conversing 
with new friends around campfires by the 
river provided many memorable moments. 

Friendships were created that will, in 
many cases, last a lifetime. More impor­
tantly, though, trip participants learned 
of the challenges faced by impoverished 
Peruvians and gained an appreciation 
of a culture unlike their own. "Most of 
all, I enjoyed the interaction with local 
Peruvians;' exclaimed one volunteer. 
"That interaction is what makes this kind 
of trip stand apart from a typical tour." 

"I know chat I will support ADRA 
projects throughout my life." ■ 

> > FOR MORE INFORMATION ABOUT ADRA CONNECTIONS AND TO VIEW UPCOMING TRIPS, GO TO WWW.ADRA.CA/CONNECTIONS 
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SOMETHING ISSING? 
JUST FOR FUN, WE'VE HIDDEN OUR MESSENGER 'fa{" SOMEWHERE INTHE PAGES OF THIS MAGAZINE. 
Carefully search each page, find its hiding spot, and then head to www.adventistmessenger.ca to tell us where 

it is. Comment on the news story called "Something _issing in September" (giving us your name and contact 

information), and you will be entered into a random draw for a prize furnished by the Eastern Canada Adventist 

Book Center. 

Remember that the 'fa[" looks just like that-black ;ind approxim.:itcly that siLe. It's not in any of the places 

where our logo usually goes, like the masthead or page footers. Happy hunting. 

contest 

WE HAVE A WINNER! The Messenger would like to congratulate Jan Heitsma of Abbotsford, B.C., our contest 

winner for July and Glenn Hawthorn of Edmonton, Alta., our contest winner for August. Each of them will receive 

a book from the Eastern Canada Adventist Book Center and a small package from the Messenger. 
In the May/June issue, the.fa{ was on page 10 in the campmeeting tent picture, set in place to look like part 

of the last row of chairs. 

CONTEST RULES AND REGULATIONS: Deadline to submit your entry for this contest is 11 :59 p.m. EST on October 16, 2011. Contest is open to any Canadian resident; 
one entry per person. All correct entries will be entered for random prize draw to take place on October 17, 2011. Prize does not exceed $50 in value. Employees of the 
SDACC and those in their household are ineligible. The SDACC. the Canadian Adventist Messenger, and their employees are not responsible for any failure of electronic 
equipment or computer transmission or network connections; inaccuracies of information, for technical or human error in the processing of entries, including data 
entered by contestants. The SDACC reserves the right to modify or cancel all or a portion of the contest for any reason. 

CONTACT THE EASTERN CANADA ABC 
BEFORE OCTOBER 15 AND MENTION THE 
MESSENGER CONTEST TO RECEIVE A 20% 
DISCOUNT ON THE BOOKS OUR WINNERS 
WILL NOW ENJOY! 

McGuffey by Etta B. 
Degering (R&H) 
Journey back to thr frontier 
days as you read the always­
surprising, always-adventurous 
slury of William H. McGuffey. 
Find out how he created five 
children's readers-hooks 
that would unify America and 

become acclaimed as the most influential books 
of their time. And discover why a boy from simple 
beginnings became known as the "greatest 
forgotten man:' 

...., 13 Weeks to Peace by 

Jennifer Jill Schwirzer (PP) 
This book illustrates that the 
Bible contains a more accurate, 
comprehensive, and effective 
system of psychology than can 
be found anywhere else. 13 
Weeks to Peace offers mental 
and emotional healing with 

principles from God 's Word. Learn how to deal with 
subjects such as the power of forgiveness. 

TRAVELING WHERE 
MISSIONARIES CANNOT GO 

Reach your 
neighbors in 

their language 
1 

r ---:ogra:ss:~;~ 

your neighbor, ~ 
download and r 

print an invitation 

in their language, 

then hand it to 

them with a smile. 
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Adventist Education 
Where You Are! 

Alberta's Online K-12 School 

PACeS 
Prairie Adventist Christian eSchool 

• Quality Adventist education 
with flexibility 

• Alberta government approved 
Adventist Alberta certified teachers 

• Now accepting registration for 
2010/2011 school year 

• Now available outside of Alberta 



■ Announcements 

PROCESS: 

• All announcements (non­
profit events, new member 
notices, birth announcements, 
weddings, anniversaries, 
obituaries and tributes) should 
be emailed to Hermione 
Wilson (wilson.hermione@ 
adventist.org) or faxed to her 
attention at 905/433-0982. 

• Every individual named in 
the announcement must be 
aware of the submission and 
have granted the submitter 
approval for printing. 

• Obituaries must be submitted 
on the appropriate form, 
completed and/or approved 
by a family member of the 
deceased. The forms (both 
printable and electronically 
submitable) are available at 
www.sdacc.org/ messenger. 

• The Messenger assumes no 
liability for typographical 
errors or responsibility for 
inaccuracies originating in 
submitted material. 

• For more information about 
Mt:))t:'nger announcement 
policies, go to www.sdacc. 
org/messenger, click 'writers 
guidelines' then click 
'announcements.' 

■ Announcements 

Branson Hospital grads and 
staff 1963-1974, A reunion is 
being planned for Alumni Weekend 
(May 2013 at Kingsway College) 
celebrating SO years from the first 
graduates of Branson Hospital School 
of Nursing, including all graduates 
and staff from 1963-1974. Scare 
getting your classmates' addresses, 
phone numbers and emails and send 
ro Marilyn Jerome at Marilyn.jerome 
@sympacico.ca or request friendship 
on Facebook at the Branson Reunion 
site (private security). Class contacts 
are listed on the site. Two classes 
graduated in 1963 and 1974; a total 
of 14 classes. 

New hours at the Adventist Book 
Center (Oshawa, Ontario) as ofJuly 
I, 201 I. Sunday 11-5, Monday­
Wednesday I 0-6, Thursday I 0-7, 
Friday I 0-1. 

■ Legal Notice 

The Seventh-day Adventist 
Church in Canada 

Notice is hereby given chat the l 7'h 
Regular Meeting of the Members of 

the Seventh-day Adventist Church 
in Canada will be held in Oshawa, 
Ontario, from Friday, September 23, 
2011, to Sunday, September 25, 2011. 
The first meeting will convene at 
4:30 p.m. on Friday, September 23, 
2011. 

The Meeting is called for the 
purpose of receiving reports for the 
past five years, the election of officers, 
directors and associate/ assistant 
directors of departments, the election 
of the Board of Directors, considera­
tion of proposed changes in the 
Bylaws chat may be recommended, 
and the transaction of such ocher 
business as may come before the 
Meeting at chat time. 

Each local conference or mission 
shall be enticled to two (2) delegates 
withour regard to conference member­
ship and one (I) additional delegate 
for each five hundred (500) church 
members or major fraction thereof 
who shall be chosen by their respective 
Conference or Mission board. 

Mark Johnson, President 
Dragan Stojanovic, 

VP far Administration 

■ New Members 

BRITISH COLUMBIA 

Frieda Pollock was accepted into 
the church on profession of fa ith 
on March 19, 2011, in Abbotsford, 
B.C. She is now a member of the 
Abbotsford church. 

ALBERTA 

Ken Smith was baptized on April 
I 0, 20 l 0, in Edmonton, Alea., by 
Ian Bramble. He is now a member 
of the Edmonton South church. 

Emanoil Jorza was baptized on 
May I, 201 I, in Edmonton, Alea., 
by John Murley. He is now a member 
of the Edmonton South church . 

Michael and Tracy Yaceyko were 
baptized on Ocrober 30, 20 I 0, in 
Edmonton, Alea., by John Murley. 
They are now members of the 
Edmonton South church. 

Erin Magee was baptized on 
November 6, 20 l 0, in Edmonton, 
Alea., by Ian Bramble. She is now a 
member of the Edmonton South 
church. 

Tatiana Masalytina was baptized 
on December 4, 2010, in Edmonton, 
Alea ., by John Murley. She is now a 
member of the Edmonton South 
church. 

Ming Heilesen was baptized on 
December 25, 2010, Christmas day, 
in Edmonton, Alea., by John Murley. 
Ming is now a member of the 

Edmonton Souch church. 

Shem Nyambego and Rose Ogoti 
were rebaptized on May 22, 20 l 0, 
in Edmonton, Alea., by John Murley. 
They are now members of the 
Edmonton South church. 

Sther Mudasebany, Etienne 
Mugisha, Ellen Mwiza and Odette 
Uwamahoro were accepted into 
the church on ptofession of faith 
on October 2, 20 I 0, in Edmonton, 
Alea. They are now members of the 
Edmonton South church. 

ONTARIO 

Favid Gist and Kamlesh Ray were 
baptized on December 11, 2010, 
in Toronto, One., by Rick Bacchus 
and Larry Milliken. They are now 
members of the Willowdale church. 

Satabdi Sug and Sangma Peau 
were baptized on December 18, 
2010, in Toronto, One., by Larry 
Milliken. They are now members 
of the Willowdale church. 

Briia Comilang, Norman Belen 
and Susan Sun were b1pcized on 
January 29, 2011, in Toronto, One., 
by Rick Bacchus. They are now 
members of the Willowdale church. 

Gem Ayupan was baptized on May 
14, 2011, in Toronto, One., by Larry 
Milliken. She is now a member of 
the Willowdale church. 

Jingle Carolino Ayupan was 
accepted into the church on profes­
sion of faith on May 14, 2011, in 
Toronto, One. She is now a member 
of the Willowdale church. 

Roy and Celiza Ocampo Villasor 
were baptized on May I 4, 2011, 
in Toronto, One., by Rick Bacchus. 
They are now members of the 
Willowdale church . 

■ Birth 

Abigail Elizabeth Dahl Chin was 
born on December l, 2010, ro Brent 
Chin and Eileen Dahl of Orangeville, 
One. 

Jasmin Serena Ram was born on 
January 5, 2011, to Alvin and Marsha 
Bacchus Ram of Whitby, One. 

Kinston Marcel Palafox Cudanin 
was born on February 8,201 I, co 
Alden and Meredith Cudan in of 
Thornhill, One. 

■ Obituaries 

Carmen Alvarez was born May 14, 
1909, in Santiago, Cuba, and died 

announcements 

March 11, 2011, in Edmonton, Alea., 
at the age of IO I. Carmen was pre­
deceased by her son, Juan Garcia. 
Surviving: daughter, Carmen Garcia 
ofSherbtooke, Que., five grandchildren 
and five great-grandchildren. 

Sadie Brown was born Dec. 11, 
1919, in Macrorie, Sask., and died 
Jan. 10, 2011, in Oshawa, One. Sadie 
served her local church faithfully as 
an organist, a Vacation Bible School 
volunteer, and as part of the Sabbath 
School division. She was a leader at 
the Adventist Community Services 
centre for many years and volunteered 
at the local soup kitchen for three years. 
She is predeceased by her husband 
Reuben. Surviving: daughters, Myrna 
ofCourcice, Ont., and Delma (Dave) 
Lomax of Bancroft, One.; brother 
Clifford Patterson of Peterborough, 
One.; sister Bonnie Willinger of 
McBride, B.C.; three grandchildren 
and five great-grandchildren. 

Mary (nee Basaraba) Donesky 
was born Feb. 27, 19 I 7, in Arran, 
Sask., and died March 23, 2011, in 
Lacombe, Alta. Mary served her local 
chuicl, as a deaconess for many years. 
She is predeceased by her parents, 
Fred and Pearl Basaraba; her brother 
Bill, her sisters, Emily Husulak, Annie 
Basaraba and Minnie Basaraba. 
Surviving: husband, Steven Donesk7 ; 
son, Barry (Nancy) of McDonald, 
Tenn.; daughter, Dorothy Donesky 
of Colton, Calif.; brothers John and 
Walter; and six grandchildren. 

Lloyd Edstrom was born Sepe. 28, 
1919, in North Bacclcford, Sask., and 
died April 3,201 I, in Surrey, B.C. 
Lloyd had a passion for young people 
and for serving his fellow man. He is 
predeceased by his son Calvin; his 
parents, E.A. and Necoline; his 
brothers, Edward, Earl.James, Orville 
and Milton; and his sister, Emily 
Tucker. Surviving: wife, Sylvia; sons 
David ofNanaimo, B.C., and Ken of 
Puyallup, Wash.; daughters, Betty 
Horvath ofWilliams Lake, B.C., 
Gaylene Bolton of Williams Lake, 
Karen Kilba of Vancouver, B.C., and 
Kerry Desaucesles-Shulcz of Smithers, 
B.C.; and 11 grandchildren. 

Sadiq M. Isaac was born 0cc. 29, 
1933, in Punjab, India, and died April 
26, 20 I I, in Oshawa, One. Sadiq 
pastored and worked in literature 
evangelism in India and North 
America. He is survived by his wife, 
Saroj; his son, Lyndon (Janet) of 
Oshawa; his daughters, Rira (Ken) 
Gray ofMeaford, Ont., Anica 
(Gary) Moore ofBradford, One., 
and Renu (Don) Ellis of Roswell, 
N.M.; 10 grandchildren and one 
great-grandchild. 

Natalie "Dolly" (nee Pydde) 
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Johnson was born Jan. 8, 1922, in 
Danielowic, Poland, and died April 
16, 2011, in Red Deer, Alta . Dolly 
was a member of the College Heights 
church for close to 70 years. She is 
predeceased by her husband, Wilfred, 
and her son, Arley. Surviving: daugh­
ters, Glenda (Clarence) Datema of 
Lacombe, Alta., and Dawna (John) 
Beausoleil of Englehart, Ont. 

Nick Koleada was born Sept. 24, 
1921 , in Perdue, Sask., and died 
March 26, 2011, in Saskatoon, Sask. 
Nick was a devoted member of the 
Saskatoon Central church. Nick is 
predeceased by his daughter Brenda 
Patchett; his parents, Peter and Lena 
(nee Rabuka) Koleada; his brothers 
John, Peter, Paul, Henry and Mike; 
and his sisters Kare Krowchenko, Olive 
Tkachuk and Annie Melashenko. 
Surviving: wife, Helen; daughter 
Heather (John) Piper; sister Vera 
Donesley; brother George; and four 
grandchildren. 

Walter Vernon Koronko was born 
Feb. 16, 1922, in Perdue Sask., and 
died April 13, 2011, in Revels toke, 
B.C. Walter served as a Sabbath 
School superintendent in rhe years 
before his death. He is predeceased 
by his first wife, Dorothy (nee 
MacQuarrie); his second wife, Vera; 
his daughter, Kellie; his parents, 
Daniel and Katherine; his brothers 
Richard, Bill, Nick and Peter; and 
his sisters, Marie Rakochuk and 
Anne Kurash. Surviving: son, Dan; 
and brother George. 

Fred Lysiuk was born Oct. 2, 1921, 
in Welhore, Poland, and died April 
25, 2011, in St. Thomas, Ont. Fred 
served his local church as an elder, 
deacon, Sabbath School reacher, and 
through grounds and building main­
tenance. His skills as a carpenter and 
a builder played a major role in the 
construction of the Sr. Thomas church 
in 1991. Fred is predeceased by his 
parents, Zotick and Tina, and his 
brother, Bill. Surviving: wife, Annie 
(nee Hawryskewich): sons, Larry 
(JoEllen) of Delhi, Ont., and Lynn 
(Debra) of Sr. Thomas; daughter, 
Lorena (Terry) Heisler of Sr. Thomas; 
four grandchildren and seven great­
grandchildren. 

Alice (nee Gallan) Matchett was 
born Nov. I 4, 1930, in Newcastle, 
N.B., and died April 7,201 I, in 
Cranbrook, B.C. Alice joined the 
Cranbrook church nine years ago 
and served there as a deaconess. She 
is predeceased by husband, Eldon, 
and her parents, George and Grace 
Callan. Surviving: son, Eldon Jr. 
(Diane); daughter, Virginia (Boyd) 
McNamar; sisters, Velma and 
Georgina; four grandchildren and 
four great-grandchildren. 
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Arnold Monteith was born Aug. 27, 
1933, in Hamilton, Ont., and died 
Sept. 7, 2010, in Owen Sound, Ont. 
Arnold is predeceased by his parents 
and survived by his wife.Jane (nee 
Sealy); his son.John of Los Angeles, 
Calif.; his daughter, Kathryn Teixeira 
of Brampton, Ont.; three grand­
children and one great-grandchild. 

Doug Patt was born May 21, 1947, 
in Los Angeles, Calif., and died Feb. 
14, 2011, in Quito, Ecuador. Doug 
was a graduate of the Loma Linda 
University School of Dentistry and 
practiced in Calgary, Alta. An accom­
plished pianist, he served the church 
as an accompanist and performer. 
Doug is predeceased by his parents, 
Albert and Donna Patt. Surviving: 
son, M. David (Karie) of Calgary, 
Alta.; daughter, Debra (Nathan) 
Schultz of Cochrane, Alta.; brothers, 
Steven (Susan) of Arizona and Greg 
(Faye) of Marshville, N.C.; and sister, 
Jacqui Patt. 

Gregory Pelletier was born May 8, 
1958, and died March 29, 20 11 , in 
Powell River, B.C. He is survived by 
h is guardian-parents, Ernest and 
Donna Dllill1ing. Greg was a treasured 
member of the Powell River church 
fam ily and will be greatly missed. 

Gladys (nee Vaters) Russell was 
born March 23, 1915, in Vicroria, 
N.L., and diedJan. 27, 2011, in 
Halifax, N.S. Gladys was the head 
deaconess of the Bay Roberts church 
and was involved with the Dorcas 
Society for many years. She is pre­
deceased her husband, A. Chesley 
Russell; her daughter Linda; her 
parents.James Vaters and Mary Ada 
Sommers-Vaters; her brothers George, 
Mark, Reuben and Albert; and her 
sister, Sadie Noel. Surviving: daughters 
Yvonne (David) Crook, Millee 
(Claude) Sartorio, and Barbara 
(Alex) Reuther; brother Fred; 
four grandchildren and eight great­
grandchildren. 

Margaret (nee Davies) Sandness 
was born May 13, 1928, in Tsingrao, 
China, and died March 19, 2011, in 
Chetwynd, B.C. Margaret was a 
Sabbath School leader for twenty-five 
years and taught Home Economics 
for 12 years at Island Pacific Adventist 
School and four years at Peace 
Christian School. She is survived by 
her husband, Glenn, her daughters, 
Glenda (Evan) Pye of Cherwynd, 
B.C., and Marilyn (Wayne) McAdams 
of Lafayette, Ore., and her eight 
grandchildren. 

Dorothy (nee Braun) Schultz 
was born Jan. 7, 1923, in Westfalen, 
Germany, and died March 21, 20 I I , 
in McBride, B.C. Dorothy was 
employed at Rest Haven hospital 
in the 1950s. She is predeceased by 

her husband, Aaron, and survived 
by her son, Barry; her daughters, 
Dianne and Frene; her brother, Bill 
Braun; three grandchildren and one 
great-grandchild. 

Dorothy (nee Stansal) Smith was 
born Aug. 11, 1925, in Spinny Hill, 
Sask., and died Jan. 17, 2011, in 
Kelowna, B.C. Through her financial 
support, Dorothy made it possible 
for her grandchildren ro receive a 
Christian education and contributed 
ro the ministry of The Voice of 
Prophecy and The Quiet Hour. 
Dorothy is predeceased by her 
parents and her sisters Mona May 
and Verna Rose. Surviving: brother, 
Clifford Sransal; son, Wilfred 
Nelson; sisters Pearl Nickel, Lorraine 
Munson and Marjorie Morwick; 
two grandchildren and three great­
grandchildren. 

Audrey (nee Weis) Teranski was 
born March 3, 1936, in Leader, Sask., 
and died April 13, 20 II, in Vernon, 
B.C. Audrey was an integral part of 
her husband's ministry for 50 years 
while he pasrored in the Maniroba/ 
Saskatchewan, Alberta, and British 
Columbia conferences. She served 
as an organist and pianist at the 
various churches and in the children's 
Sabbath School division. Audrey is 
predeceased by her father, Ben Weis. 
Surviving: husband, Edward; sons, 
Randall Arthur and Ronald Edward; 
daughters, Donalee Fleck and Loralee 
Toop: mother, Lydia Weiss; sisters, 
Darlyn McGinnis and Yvonne 
McKendre; and seven grandchildren. 

John Wyness was born March 27, 
1925, in Leochel-Cushnie, Scotland, 
and died Feb. 25,201 I, in Chilliwack, 
B.C. From 1986 ro 1998,John 
volunteered with ADRA Canada, 
at Camp Hope in B.C., packing and 
loading clothes and other goods into 
shipping containers robe sent to 
developing countries. He is prede­
ceased by his stepson, Robert; his 
daughter Ellen; his parents, George 
and Jean; and his brother, William. 
Surviving: wife, Eleanor (nee Quirt); 
sons Ian (Pat) ofChilliwack, B.C., 
and William (Karen) ofChilliwack; 
daughter Heather Crawford of 
Chilliwack; stepdaughter, Pamela 
(Gordon) Leslie of Que.; IS grand­
children, 30 great-grandchildren 
and one great-great-grandchild. 

■ Tribute 

John Jeider was born in Yugoslavia 
on March 29, 1932, and passed away 
in Cresron, B.C., May 6, 2011. During 
World War II, John and his family 
fled the country and serried in Austria. 
Then, in 1953, they immigrated ro 
Canada. John was an active ham 
radio operaror and over the years held 

■ Advertising 
Policies 

PROCESS: 

• All advertising should 
be submitted with local 
conference approval. 

• Payment must accompany 
your ad, or it will not be 
published. 

• The Messenger assumes 
no responsibility for typo­
graphical errors, nor liability 
for the advertisements. 
Acceptance of ads does not 
constitute endorsement of 
the products or services by 
the Seventh-day Adventist 
Church in Canada. 

RATES: 

Classified advertising-
$ 20 for 50 words or less; 35 
cents for each additional word. 

Display advertising (camera 
ready) - $23 per column inch 
(b/ w) $29 (colour). For larger 
display ads, please contact the 
Messenger for a rate sheet. 

Discounts -10 percent 
discount for three or more 
consecutive insertions 
without copy changes. 

Oct/ Nov issue Sept. 1 
December issue: Oct. 3 
January issue: Nov. 1 

several d ifferent offices in the church. 
He is predeceased by his parents; 
brother, Adam; sister and brother­
in-law, Maria and George Beneduk; 
and twin grandsons, Rocky and 
Rusty Grussling. He is survived by 
his wife of 52 years, Beverly; son, 
Larry (Windie); daughters, Linda 
(Skip) O'Fallon and Donna (Theodore) 
Herke; seven grandchildren and 
two great-grandchildren. 

■ Advertisements 

Russia by boat.Join Keith and 
Ngaire Clouren on a 16-day Russian 
extravaganza in May 2012, including 
a 6-day river cruise from Moscow ro 
Sr. Petersburg, plus an optional 5-day 
pre-tour to Kiev, Ukraine. 403/782-
7796, or e-mail: Clourenl@relus.net. 
(11/11) 

Dietary Manager. Heritage Green 
Nursing Home in Sroney Creek, 
Ontario, a 167-bed long-term care 
facility, is looking for an experienced 
Dietary Manager ro start immediately. 
Responsibilities will include managing 
the operation of the Dietary Depart­
ment to include sraffmg, food ordering 



II' lwscl Interpersonal Wellness System 
Coaching lllltllUle 

IWSCI offers a world class coach 
training program. A comprehensive 
full complement program that will 
prepare you to coach clients in all 8 
life Dimensions for improved 
q11<'1't'115 and Spiritual Wellnoos. 

and preparation, food delivery and 
clean-up in accordance with facility 
policies, physician orders, resident 
care plans and appropriate regulations. 
Current Certificate from Canadian 
Society of Nutrition Management 
required. Competitive wages. Excellent 
benefit package. Interested candidates, 
please contact Rosemary Okimi, 
Administraror Heritage Green 
Nursing Home, 353 Isaac Brock 
Drive, Sroney Creek, Ontario, L8J 
2J3. Fax 905/ 573-7151. Email: 
rokimi@hgseniorcare.com. ( 11 / l l ) 

House for sale, Lacombe. Four­
bedroom, two-bathroom, bi-level 
home 3 km from CUC. Upstairs 
repainted and new flooring installed 
in 2010. Lower level with full bath­
room, two bedrooms, kitchen and 
dining area, large family room, 
separate rear entrance. House and 
detached double garage re-roofed 
in 2009. Large open field in back. 
For further information, contact 
403/782-4162 or DocRon7@ 
yahoo.com. (8/11) 

Get your conversion story, family 
or church history in print. Want a 
record of how God has worked in 
your life ro share with family and 
others? Professional SDA writer 
works with you ro get your story in 
print. Call 780/594-5773 or email 
biographies@ymail.com for details. 
(12/11) 

Joyce Odidison, MA, PCC 
Leads our free weekly 
Introductory Sessions 

To learn more about our Coach 
training program, call Today! 
Toll Free: 1 (877) 999-9591 
E: joyce@interpersonalwellness.com 

Web: www.iwscoachinginstitute.com 

Fountainview Academy is an SO­
student boarding school nestled 
in rhe beautiful, p ristine mountains 
ofBritish Columbia. Leading young 
people to Christ is our first priority. 
We are an accredited school with 
excellent facilities and a promising 
future. Fountainview Academy 
operates with a dedicated team of 
staff and administrators. Annual 
teacher salaries range from $35,000 
to $38,000 plus benefits. If you are 
a certified high school teacher ( any 
subject), p lease consider sending 
your resume to Baird Corrigan at 
bcorrigan@fountainview.ca. 
Fountainview Academy is also 
seeking an accountant. $24,440 to 
$28,620 plus benefits. If you are a 
CPA or ready to take the exam and 
are interested in this position, please 
contact Elaine Roque at eroque@ 
fountainview.ca or Fountainview 
Academy, Box 500, Lillooet, B.C. 
V0K !VO. (12/11 ) 

Healthful, effective skin care­
paraben-free, no preservatives, 
colours or fragrances. Age-defying, 
long-lasting hydration, firms and 
tightens in I hr. Thirty-four percent 
fewer lines/wrinkles in 12 wks, 
restores youthful radiance, enhances 
natural repair, while nourishing your 
skin . 6 month satisfaction guarantee! 
Viv at 866/270-6019 or order at 
www.mymannapages.com/Life 
EnhancerSkinCare. (9/ 11 ) 

Registered Physiotherapist and Owner Michael Minder PT DPT, K1Ne, 

Massage Therapist, Naturopath, Chiropadist, Kincsfolog ist, Chiropractics 

Custom Orthotfos *Shoes *Sports Med •Detox *Med Equipment • Clinical Weight Loss 

(905) 695-9097 

Yorkdale Group, Suite A206, 11685 Yonge St., 
Richmond Iii/I, On, UE OK7, 

Tel: (905) 695- 9097 Fax: (4 16) 273- 0495 
compietebodyrehab@hotmaU.com 

• www.completebodyrehab.com 

Newt.on Square, 7595 Markham Rd., 
Suite 97, Toronto, On, L3S 086. 

Tel: (416) 273-6403 Fax: (416) 273- 8256 
completobodyrehab•gmail.com 

14-day trial! Questionnaire 
customized for Adventist concerns. 
Join tho11,ancl, nf arrive Adventist 
Singles. Free chat, search, profiles, 
match notifications, forums, articles! 
Confidential. Witnessine; nppnrr11-
nities through ChristianSingles 
Dating.com. Since 1993. Adventist 
owners. Thousands of successful 
matches! Top ranked. Our unique 
Ruby Bonuc allowc contact with all 
members, paid or free. (9/11) 

Prepare a way out of the cities! 
Quiet. private., very lovely? (,() ,rrc, 

Lovely two-6cd1uu111 cullage/l1ull1e 
with sunken living room and two 
full bathrooms. Flowers, fruit trees, 
surrounded in pines and evergreens. 
Two large driveways with locked 
gates. Medical centre, groceries, 
church, pharmacy close by. North 
of Hwy 7 between Kingston and 
Bellville. Paved road. Land O' Lakes 
and beautiful rivers, falls and creeks. 
$139,900. Please call roday 613/ 
336-0143.(9/11) 

Do you want your children 
to have a quality Christian 
education but have no church 
school nearby? We invite you ro 
move ro Rosthern, Saskatchewan, 
where we have a vibrant church 
school. Rosthern is a thriving 
community located within an hour 
ofSaskaroon and Prince Albert. 
For further information, call Wes 
at 306/232-7725(cell) or 306/232-
495 I (home), or email Melanie at 
lymedisease@sasktel.net ( 11/11 ) 

Union College seeks Social 
Work prnfP~~or with minimum two 
years' post MSW full-time practice 
experience ro provide classroom 
instruction, direct field education 
program, participate in CSWE 
accreditation, mentor students and 
develop relationships with social 
service agencies. Contact Dr. Trudy 
Holmes-Caines, chair, Human 
Development at trholmes@ucollege. 
edu or by phone at 402/486-2522. 
(8/ 11 ) 

advert semen ts 

Planning an evangelistic series 
or health seminar? Have questions? 
Need affordable, professionally 
prepared handbills, brochures, signs, 
banners and mailing services? Call 
free, 800/274-0016 and ack for 
HOPE Customer Service or visit 
www.hopesource.com. You deserve 
the best with confidence and peace 
of mind. Your friends at Hamblin's 
IIOPEJclivei u11 Lime. (11 / 11) 

Overcome Overweight! Turn your 
fat-storing swirch off with Osolean . 
H.uts hunger hormones and cravings, 
burns body fat, bwlds lean muscle 
and bones, lasting energy yet sleep 
well. Simple for any age. No stimu­
lants. Look and feel your best. Ger 
started roday! Six month satisfaction 
guarantee. www.mymannapages.com 
/LifeEnhancerOsoLean; Vivian 
866/270-6019 (9/11) 

Looking For Books: It Is Written 
Heritage Edition KJV Bible; Seventh­
day Adventist Bible Commentary 
set; E.G . White books, including 
Youth's Instructor Articles (1 volume). 
Please call 204/638-9023. (12/11) 

O uR Miss,oN: 
To SHARE Goo's LOVE BY 

PROVIDING PHYSICAL, MENTAL 

AND SPIRITUAL HEALING. 

FOR JOB OPPORTUNITIES, \IJSIT: 
www.adventisthealth.org 

You ( qn Ec\uu1te Orphqns In Afriu1n Adventist Schools! 
Free African Children thru Education 

FACE orphans live at home with survivin 
family members! Your $65 a year gift pay 
school fees, uniform, pencils, pens, pape 
and blanket for a child orphaned by war, 
poverty & disease. FACE sends 100% of 
your check lo Uganda then sends Io you 
a tax receipt with your child's information 

Send to: FACE c/o Marta Rolley 
1338 French Line Road, 
Lanark, Ontario KOG 1 KO Canada 

Phone: 613-259-5545 (5 p.m. - 9 p.m.) 
Email : facekidscharity@yahoo.com 

WWW .FreeAfricanChildrenthruEducation.blogspot.com 
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Vacation Rental-Beautiful villa 
in Radium Hot Springs, B.C. Fully­
equipped vacation home includes 
kitchen, living room, library, 4 bdrm, 
family room, 3 baths, fireplace, two 
decks with mountain views, garage, 
and BBQ. Minutes to the famous 
Radium Hot Springs, ski resorts 
and golf courses. Contact Wayne at 
w-pschafer@shaw.ca. (9/ I I) 

Looking for a new, inexpensive 
health program for your church 
but don't have a lot of time? 
Consider the Full Plate Diet Weight 
Loss Program created by Lifestyle 
Center of America doctors. Eight 
one-hour sessions perfect for small 
groups. Great stand-alone program 
or follow-up after CHIP. www.Full 
PlateDiet.org, 800/681-0797 (8/ll) 

A home-based health-related 
business helped me take my 
finances to a whole new level. If 
you have a heart for 'wellness' and 
/or 'healthful' skin care, chi ldren's 
wellness and helping others succeed, 
this is for you! Check it out at, 
www.mymannapages .com/Life 
Enhancerlncome contact Viv 
866/270-6019 (9/1 I) 

Children's Wellness-Help 
your child feel and function better. 
MannaBears Gummies with apple 
pectin, veggie/fruit antioxidants for 
power-packed nutrition and immune 
support and GlycoBears food-form 
vitamins/minerals could make all the 
difference. Kids love chem and 6 
month satisfaction guarantee! www. 
mymannapages.com/ LifeEnhancer 
Health or call Vivian 866/ 270-6019. 
(9/ll) 

Andrews University has an 
opportunity for a Special 
Education Program Coordinator 
i11 uu1 EJucdLk,nal & Counseling 
Psychology department. Core 
functions of this faculty position 
will include curriculum development, 
program evaluation, and recruiting 
students. Candidate muse have an 
earned doctorate in Special Education 
or Educational Psychology ( or have 
ABD status). For more information 
on chis position and to apply, please 
visit www.andrews.edu/HR/emp_ 
jobs_faculty.cgi. (8/ 1 I ) 

Dreaming of owning a little 
place on Pidgeon Lake for vaca­
tions and weekend getaways? For 
sale: Park Model 40 foot trailer, 9 
years young, excellent condition, 
40-fout Jeck with hard top, 2 bed­
rooms, full bath, appl iances, NC, 
furnace, large-sized lot located on 
Trent Severn water system next to 
Elim Christian Conference Centre. 
Priced to sell $26,000. Call 
705/493-41 75 . (8/1 I) 
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Loma Linda University School 
of Medicine Alumni Association 
is seeking executive director. 
Education in writing, publishing, 
electronic media, and video pro­
duction essential. Experience in 
managing, event planning, and 
relating to people a high priority. 
Send resume to Search Committee 
at cliflwalters@gmail.com or Search 
Committee, 11245 Anderson Street, 
Suite 200, Loma Linda, CA 92354. 
(8/1 I) 

Need a pianist? Hymns Alive, the 
SDA Hymnal on 33 CDs. Quality 
accompaniment music to sing God's 
praises. Organ and piano. Also He Is 
Our Song and kids' hymnals on CDs. 
www.35hymns.com. Also hymns on 
videos-12 DVD's-Creation Sings, 
with words and optional song leader. 
www.eversing.com. Call 800/354-
9667. (1/ 12) 

Unexplainable health issues? 
Support your body's God-given 
repair system? A new advancement 
in 'glycobiology' shows the beginning 
of many health challenges begin 
with poor cellular communication 
impairing the body's ability to restore 
itself. More info www.mymanna 
pages.com/LifeEnhancerAmbrotose. 
Six month satisfaction guarantee. 
Viv 866/270-6019 (9/ I I) 

www.adventistcontact.com 
Successfully matching single 
Adventists since 197 4. Adventist 
Contact is the original dating ministry 
for Adventists. We endeavour co be 
the very best! Will you be our next 
success story? Don't spend Christmas 
alone. Join now to see what's free! 
Tell your friends. Married through 
Contact? Send your story co: success 
@adventistconcact.com. (11/1 I ) 

Living Word Christian Fellowship 
is seeking a children's ministry 
coordinator: We are seeking a 
passionate individual with a desire 
and experience working with children. 
Pastoral degree not required. A great 
opportunity to work in a cell church 
with an innovative approach co 
ministry. For more information and 
co apply, email us at frandouville@ 
gmail.com. (11 / 11) 

A bilingual, English immersion, 
SDA conference-operated school 
in Wonju, South Korea, is looking 
for teachers. A licensed, native­
English speaking teacher with 
specialization in the K- 6 division is 
preferred. Wonju SDA Elementary 
School is one of the cop schools in 
the province. Looking for Christ­
focused teachers who wane to shape 
young lives. Pay and benefits are 
exceUent. Contact dankurek@ 
hotmail.com. (12/11 ) 

Country Property-two parcels 
(160 acres each). Beautiful, pristine, 
organic, forested and cultivated 
land. Abundant wilrUife. Perfect for 
wellness centre, recreation , farm or 

just good, clean country living. 
Located approximately 4 miles 
from the majestic Riding Mountain 
National Park. 3 small cl1Urches 
within driving distance. Come 
discover and evangelize Manitoba 
(Canada's best-kept secret) $90,000 
per 160-acre parcel. Please call 204/ 
638-9023. (12/1 I) 

Total Health School of Nutrition 
is pleased to offer a comprehensive 
program and a diploma in nutritional 
consulting. A distance-learning, 
I ½- year program based on part­
time studies, consisting of 16 course 
subjects. The school mission is to 
educate individuals in the field of 
nutrition based on facts, nor theories, 
from a Christian (SDA-based) 
perspective. For more information, 
call Darlene Blaney, Ph.D., at 403/ 
746-5388 or email rdblaney@telus. 
net or visit our website at www.totaJ 
healthschoolofnucrition.com. (5/12) 

Parkview Adventist Academy 
(PAA) is a Seventh-day Adventist 
boarding/ day academy located in 
Lacombe, Alberta. We are currently 
accepting student applications for che 
upcoming school year 2011 / 2012. 
PAA is a grades 10-12 program with 
emphasis in spiritual leadership, service 
projects, academics, vocational skills, 
athletics, ESL, and fine arts (choir, 
band, orchestra, art). Please call co 
reserve your spot at PAA, or for more 
information call Rod Jamieson at 
800/661-8129 ext. 411 I or 403/350-
6214. (I 1/ 11 ) 

For Sale-Lovely country home 
nestled amongst large poplar trees 
and some oak, offering a gorgeous 
west view of Riding Moun rain 
National Park. 3+ 2 bedrooms, 3 full 
baths, 1280 sq. ft. bi-level, wood/ 
electric heat, attached garage, 40x32 
shop, 5,000-bushel grain storage and 
other buildings on 157 acres in 
Kelwood/ McCreary area in beautiful 
Ma.nicoba. Large garden area including 
well-established raspberries and 
grapevines. The incredible wild life 
and wild berries are practically at your 
doorstep. Perfect for young family or 
retired couple, market gardening or 
hobby farm. Three small churches 
within driving distance. Come discover 
Manitoba! Please call 204/835-2681 
(12/11) 

Barleylife (formerly Barley Green) 
provides a rich source of chlorophyll, 
nature's cleanser, along with a great 
range of vitamins, minerals and 
antioxidants rhac will provide your 
body's needs and help you to stay 
looking and feeling young and healthy. 
Make your health a priority and call 
Ray today for free information DVD. 
Website: www.natural-pain-relief­
guide.com/green. 888/707-3663 
rayfoucher@gmail.com (8/ II ) 

Position for Assistant Director 
of Care-Full-time position at Rest 
Haven Lodge in Sidney, BC on 
Vancouver Island. Commences 
January 3, 2012. Ofinceresr to RN 
(BSN preferred) with interest in 
geriatric nursing. Contact Heather 
Swicak, Director of Care at 250/656-
0717 ext. 424 for information or 
email rhldoc@shawcable.com co 
apply. (9/ 11) 

C.H.E.R. Canada is an approved 
Independent Supporting Ministry 
of the Seventh-day Adventist 
Church in Canada. 

When you sponsor a ch ild, your 
monthly donation provides 
education in an Adventist school 
(tuition, books, uniforms, etc.), 
a daily nutritious meal and 
medical care to a needy child. 
You can get to know your child 
through regular letters and 
pictures. 

Hundreds of children arc waiting 
for a loving sponsor like you. 
Please contact our omce today 
and brighten a chi ld's future! 

Children's llcalth , Education and Relief lntemational Canada 
888-520-7474 • 905-434-7474 • www.chercanada.ca • info(i:ychercanada.ca 

Malawi • Bolivia• India• Bangladesh• Mcx:ico • Brazil • Sri Lanka• Philippines 
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REACH Canada 
(Render Effective Aid to CHildren) 

•REACH lntemationsl organized in 1973 

•REACH Canada Incorporated as a registered charity in 1994 

• Tax exempt #895034189RR0001 
•Member of Adventist-Laymen's Services and Industries 

•An independent ministry supporting the SDA Church's mission 

•Administered and managed by volunteers 

•Operates schools, orphanages, hostels, and feeding centers 

•Actively working in 26 countries 
•8 branch om~s 
•0.04% from each sponsorship is used for administration 

0 YES! I will sponsor a child for $25/mo. 
□ Boy □Girl □ No preference 

0 I do not wish to sponsor a child but I would 
like to make a donation of$ ----

□Joy Fund□Greatest Need□Other __ _ 

Name ______________ _ 

Street -------------------City _______ Prov. PC ----
Tel Email ______ _ 

advert sements 

to a [_Jn.lock the door 

Complete 
Efficient 
Convenient 

Adventist degree online 
Master of Arts (M.A.) 
Curriculum and Instruction 
C urriculum and Instruction 

For more Info: 
ed_ online@ lasierra.edu 

with Teel, Emphasis 

Master of Arts in 
Teaching (M.A.T.) 
Curriculum and Instruction 

NAD Special Education Emphasis 

LA SIERRA UNIVERSl1Y 
School of Education 

www.digital.lasierra.edu 

951.785.2400 

Strengthen your walk with God 

Complete System with pre-programmed receiver, self 
installation kit, Instructions, Free Telephone Support and New 

High Gain Dish. Complete installation available. (most places in Canada) 

I $249 PlusTax&Shipping DVR System ony Q~antities limit~d! 

- Record your favorite shows Special purchase pnce 
. . Shipping approx. $25 -40 

~ and share programs with friends for most areas of Canada 
• Record Programs when not home USB 2.0 Hard drive not included 
· Time Shift 

• Now 17 Adventist Stations! 
• Spiritual inspiration and motivation 
• Give as gift to encourage others 
• No monthly fees 
• Many other stations available upon request (60+) 

To order yours or for more information please contact us 

416-571-8529 
[CJ Canadian owned and operated by Advenhsts www.intersot co 
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If you thought the 
internet was only about 
finding things . . . 

s;::::&' Don't Miss 
:=a- Prophecies Decoded 
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Sept. 30 • Oct. 29 

Glorystar Channel 109 

Christian Communications 

• Over 70 Christian channels 
including 17 FREE Adventist 
owned channels! 

• Automatically receive new 
channels. No need for 
reprogramming! 

No Uo11.f'0J 'FeeJ 
AAA A/0 SidJJcr,pfialf.J 

_,;:::::;---
Call Today: 866-552-6882 toll fr.., 

916-218-7806 

THINK 
AGAIN! 

chool Canada 
ation Anytime, Anywhere 

Providing a full K-12 online education program through elf-paced and live synchronous courses. 

1-877-853-5053 1-250-392-4741 www.wcascdl.ca 

Contact us TODAY! 
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WORD SEARCH-Every word 
in the list appears once and only 
once in the grid, though they can 
be placed horizontally, diagona lly, 
or vertical ly, and can read either 
left-to-right or right-top-left (and 
top-to-bottom or bottom-to-top). 

ACTOR BACKS 
BRIGHTS BULLETINS 
BUSYBODY CALMING 
CONFUSION COOPER 
CRONY CROSS 
CRUSHES DOZED 
FLOGS FUSSED 
GNATS GULCH 
HANGARS ICONS 
INTERROGATIONS LIMES 
LITTLE LOCALS 
LOTUSES LYNCH 
MUTED NOISY 
PEARS PERPENDICULARS 
PLANT POTTED 
PURGES SENSIBILITIES 
SHOOTS SILKS 
SINCE SKATE 
SLOPE SPAWN 
STOCKED TILED 
TRUDGE TWIST 
VACANT VOTER 

:ourtesy of www.printable-puzzles.com 
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Jim &Sally 
Hohnberger 
Keynote s,:-ksrs, 
Calgary 

Toronto Spo1aanw 
SEPTEMBER 10 fs 
Hilton Suites Toronto (New 

B.C. Partnership 
SEPTEMBER 16-18 
Camp Hope 

Kelowna Sponsorsblp 
SEPTEMBER 18 (starting at 6 p.m 

Kolowna SD/\ Church 

Halifax Sponsorship 
OCTOBER 1 (starting at 11 :oo a.m.J 

Sandy Lake Academy 

Calgary Partnership 
OCTOBER7-9 
Sheraton Cavalier Calgary Hotel 

Calgary Sponsorship 
OCTOBER 8 (s tarting at 4 p.m.J 

Sheraton Cavalier Calgary Hotel 

Johnlomacang 
Featuted ChrlslW, 
l'lilcMtlng Mist. 
Car7'1Hope 
ent/""'°'1119 

lstration and Details, please visit: 
lttenCanada.ca or c:all: (905) 404-6510 




